NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 2nd MARCH 2020
Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.R.Cox  Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones  

 Mrs.J.Childs.    

1.
Apologies for absence.

Cllr.S.Steel
2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None .

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.

4.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 6th January were approved as a correct  record and duly signed.

5.
Matters Arising from Minutes.
None
6.
Parish maintenance Update.

SBC have been contacted again regarding litter on the footpath from Lewson Street through the playing field to the church and litter in Norton Lane.  They advised that Norton Lane must be closed to allow Biffa to litter pick it.  This will take place the week of 8th March. They also advised that they will try to get the Zones changed so that they are cleared more regularly.  At present the footpath from the playing field through to Provender is a Zone B.  They were also advised of  mud on the hydrant sign Lewson Street and the fact that the litter bin on the corner of the playing field is again overflowing despite it being recently emptied.


Residents have picked up more rubbish in Norton Lane and the public footpath from the playing field to the church.

Toilet roll and human excrement were removed from the fence of Norton Court by the church adjoining Boucher’s Apple Orchard.
Bennetts Garden salt bin has been filled.
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Second request has been made to SBC for salt to be delivered to the Village Hall. A request 
for salt was made in November but has not arrived.

Footpath signs had been removed but now reinstated at The Old Rectory Provender Lane.

Another request has been made to Saville’s for a hedgerow to be plated in Norton leading to the old nursery. This is an ongoing problem to eliminate the problem of fly tipping.

7.
To consider any planning applications received to date. 

Application Reference: 20/500703/LBC Proposal: Listed Building Consent for 
construction of single storey extensions to create link between existing buildings 

including new basement construction beneath proposed Study and formation of new 
opening from the existing building to the glazed link. Location: The Old Rectory  
Provender Lane  Norton  Faversham Kent

Application Reference: 20/500703/LBC Proposal: Listed Building Consent for construction 
of single storey extensions to create link between existing buildings including new 
basement construction beneath proposed Study and formation of new opening from the 
existing building to the glazed link. Location: The Old Rectory  Provender Lane  Norton  
Faversham Kent

Application Reference :: 20/500704/LBC PROPOSAL: Listed Building Consent for 

internal alterations to ground floor including removal of part of the wall between existing 
kitchen and utility and raising of floor level, removal of existing wall between kitchen and 
breakfast room and construction of a partition to form new study, relocation of existing 
study 
door, infill of existing door between drawing and dining rooms and creation of a new 
opening with folding doors. Internal alterations to first floor, including demolition of 
existing walls to bedroom 4, bathroom and bedroom 5 and reconfiguration of layout to form 
a shower room and laundry room, reinstatement of door to existing ensuite and creation of 
partition to form smaller ensuite and separate bathroom, reconfiguration of steps to upper 
landing, demolition of existing walls to bedrooms 1 and 2, dressing room and ensuite and 
reconfiguration of layout. Creation of a new entrance door to proposed dining room and 
removal of external drainage to south elevation and addition of a new waste pipe to east 
elevation. Location: The Old Rectory Provender Lane Norton Faversham Kent 

8.
Councillor's Reports.

Cllr. Trim reported that he will be keeping a vigilant eye regarding the coronavirus as the 
Annual Parish Meeting is due to take place in May.


Cllr. Ron Cox was concerned about the state of Norton Lane and wished to have a meeting 
with someone from KCC regarding the tarmac and pot holes.
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9
Correspondence.

Major Alistair Goulden & Cllr Mike Whiting had been contacted and asked to speak

at the
Annual Parish Meeting on 11th May. Both confirmed they are happy to attend.

Cllr. Lloyd Bowen had invited to attend the Annual Parish Meeting and replied that he 
would do his best to attend.

Cllr. Truelove the new Leader of SBC had been invited to attend the Annual Meeting but

 he is unable to attend as he has another meeting. 


Cllr.Andrew Bowles had been invited to the Annual Parish Meeting but is unable to attend 
as he will be on holiday.

PC Adrian Goodsall had been invited to the Annual Parish Meeting but had not replied.

The PC had received a request for PC meeting dates from PCSO Jamie Dolton


Cllr.Andrew Bowles January newsletter forwarded to Councillors


An e mail from Rural Kent had been forwarded to Councillors re LED housing event 

10 March.

A newsletter received from Faversham Town Council re Neighbourhood Plan had been past 
onto Councillors at the meeting.


An e mail had been received from KALC regarding Public Health England and KCC 
statement on confirmed case of Coronavirus in the county.  The case is now in a treatment 
centre in London.
10. 
Finance.
10.1.
The following payments were approved and will be made by internet banking :-


Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee. Hire of Hall 02/03/2020
   

 £  12.   00

SBC Uncontested Election Costs 2019





 £  64.   90

Zurich Insurance 









 £ 257.  60
10.2.    The balance of the bank account on Monday 6th January was £6774.86p
11.
Any other Business.

None.
12.
Items for next Meeting.

None.
13.
Date of Next Meeting.   


Annual Parish Meeting 11th May


Annual Parish Council Meeting 18th May












Meeting Closed 8.10pm
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